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MEETING OF THE CONSERVATION MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 

March 15, 2019 

9:00 A.M. 

Town Hall – First Floor Conference Room 

MINUTES 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER- All members present (Will Hochholzer and Carl P. 

Fortuna, Jr.): Staff: Ray Allen, P & R Director, Susan Esty from the Preserve 

ad hoc committee, Christine Nelson, Town Planner and David Guthbart, TNC.  

II. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC- None 

III. COMMENTS FROM THE COMMITTEE-None 

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES-12/14/18; Moved and approved. 

V. BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD 

A. Update on the Preserve Parking Lot. 

The Preserve parking lot on Ingham Hill Road is nearly fully designed and 

Nathan Jacobson & Associates has submitted to DEEP’s Natural Diversity 

Data Base (NDDB).  This project will go out to bid and hopefully be paid for 

by the Trust for Public (TPL). The Ad hoc committee is exploring different 

trail options from the parking lot.   Inland Wetlands will hear the cul-de-sac 

plan on March 21, 2019. After Inland Wetlands and Watercourses 

Commission (IWWC), this design will go to the Planning Commission.  

B. MOU between State, Old Saybrook and Westbrook. 

Westbrook will not sign an MOU but their Director of Public Works has 

indicated they will mow, trim and perhaps handle garbage issues when they 

arise.  

C. The Preserve Forest Stewardship Plan. 

The plan should be completed in March. An update from GEI was provided. 

There will then be an internal review period, possibly a public hearing in June 

and perhaps adoption in July. 

D. Update on Eversource work in Right of Way (ROW). 

Watch list plants have been identified and many are in the Eversource hazard 

tree area. There is concern over Eversource trimming methods. They have 

started work. Investigation will be done into where the cut wood is being sent. 

Will Hochholzer would like to make sure that any revenue comes back to the 

Preserve. The State saw mill contractor is up and running if there is a need for 

any wood to build bridges, kiosks or the like. A simple request is all that is 

required.  

 



 

 

 

VI. OTHER BUSINESS – Some concern was expressed about who should 

respond to what in the Preserve with the latest sick dogs being reported. Will 

Hochholzer simply thought that there perhaps could be a better use of 

everyone’s time if responses were coordinated in the future. A meeting 

between the Old Saybrook Police Department and Eric Lunden, Captain of the 

Eastern District, was recommended.  

There was a brief discussion on possible hunting and how education of this 

potential component if recreation, which is allowed as per the Conservation 

Easement from The Nature Conservancy (TNC), would be helpful. 

TNC may have a volunteer group to assist with invasives.  

 

Next meeting June 14, 2019, 9am, Old Saybrook Town Hall First Floor 

Conference Room.  

VII. ADJOURNMENT 

FORTUNA/HOCHHOLZER 
 Motion to adjourn at 10:05 a.m. 

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

Submitted by: 

 

 

Carl P. Fortuna, Jr. 

First Selectman, Town of Old Saybrook 

 






